

7-20-07

Alistair MacDonald Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact review Board **Environmental Assessment Officer** Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

110

Dear Al,

Thank you and the entire technical team for a very productive two days in Hay River.

Upon further investigation as suggested by several of the technical experts during the technical session hearings, Tamerlane has decided to commit to utilizing injection wells for the purpose of its water disposal versus the infiltration basin.

As outlined in the technical sessions, the upside potential for utilizing injection wells for this purpose is to further mitigate any environmental concerns as well as significantly reduce the footprint and reclamation size of the Pine Point Pilot Project, while not adding additional capital costs.

Tamerlane will be providing you with additional support information in conjunction with the technical session undertaking responses next week.

Thank you,

David Swisher Vice President Tamerlane Ventures Inc. 441 Peace Portal Drive Blaine, WA 98230 (360) 332-4653

Fax: 360-332-4652